March 7, 2013
Jackie Fishman, AICP
Consensus Planning

302 8th St NW

Albuquerque, NM 87102

Re:
Balloon Fiesta Park Master Development Plan
Dear Ms. Fishman,
Based upon the information provided in the Master Development Plan, including the Site Plan for Subdivision, in March 2013, the above referenced submittal can not be approved for the following reasons:
· The Master Development Plan shows proposed drainage infrastructure without the usual supporting engineering analysis.
· The Master Development Plan shows an AMAFCA facility, the North Camino Arroyo, along the northern property line.  This location may not feasible due to existing topography.  Existing topography may support a more likely location for the North Camino Arroyo to be located to the south and connect to the existing channel on site.  

· AMAFCA currently has a sedimentation basin and channel at the outfall of the existing riprap channel.  
· Please add the following language to page 1 of the Master Development Plan in the first paragraph “Proposed drainage facilities are shown for illustrative purposes only.  Engineering analysis and AMAFCA approval have not been provided to support these facilities.”

· The following comments apply to the Site Plan for Subdivision:

· The North Camino Arroyo should be shown in its most likely location as described above with a note similar to “Possible future location of the North Camino Arroyo”.
· Please add a Paragraph to Sheet 1 of the Site Plan similar to “Header in Bold) “Future Improvements-“.  Followed by “Future improvements are shown for illustrative purposes only.  Improvements will be determined with a more detailed Site Plan building Permit that will be approved by EPC and the DRB”.

· Per email sent to Gerald Parker, Jackie Fishman and Sandy Zuschlag on October 25th 2012, it appears a LOMR is in our future when the drainage improvements (84” storm drain and North Camino Arroyo) are eminent.  Language similar to “A Letter of Map Revision (LOMR) will be submitted to FEMA when drainage improvements are to be constructed” could be added to the Master Development Plan at the end of the Floodplains paragraph, page 87.

· There is a large storm water collection area where Keyed Note 6 is shown.  There is currently an AMAFCA easement on this area.   If a storm drain is built in this area a permanent private storm sewer easement will be required.  Show the parking structure, Keyed Note 6, south of this easement area.
This Master Development Plan will be filed in the Hydrology section with this letter of recommendations so that it can used to guide future development.
If you have any questions, you can contact me at 924-3986.





Sincerely,






Curtis Cherne, P.E.






Principal Engineer, Planning Dept.
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